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Memorandum 
March 14, 2024 
 
TO: Planning and Zoning Commission 
 Julie Couch, Town Manager 
  
FROM: Israel Roberts, AICP 
 Planning Manager 
  
SUBJECT: MINOR FINAL PLAT FOR THE JARVIS ESTATE ADDITION 
 
BACKGROUND:  This is a request for approval of a Minor Final Plan of the Jarvis Estate 
Addition.  The 5.4-acre site is located at the terminus of Sharon Road and is zoned for the (RE-3) 
Three-acre Ranch Estate District.  Applicant: Hailey Mangum with Roome Land Surveying 
representing owners Brian and Janna Jarvis. 
 
STATUS OF ISSUE: The final plat reflects the development of one (1) single-family residential 
lot on a 5.4-acre tract of land.  The prosed development will create a new cul-de-sac terminus of 
Sharon Road, meeting Town required design standards for street design and emergency response 
accessibility.   
 
The Subdivision Ordinance considers new residential developments with four (4) or less lots, as 
minor plats.  Minor plats can forgo the Preliminary Plat step of the typical development process 
and proceed directly to Final Plat consideration.   
 
In the State of Texas, the plat application process is a ministerial process, meaning that if the plat 
application conforms to the zoning for the subject property, as well as the subdivision and 
development regulations, the municipal government must approve the plat. 
 
Parks, Open Space and Trails 
The previous Comprehensive Subdivision Ordinance (CSO) requires the dedication of parkland 
based on the number of proposed lots within the subdivision.  The CSO also allows for a payment 
of cash-in-lieu of land dedication when appropriate. As presented, the 1-lot single-family 
subdivision would require approximately 1,303-square feet of land (0.025-acres) to be dedicated 
to the Town for park purposes, or a cash-in-lieu fee of approximately $2,992. Since the 
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Comprehensive Plan recommends that neighborhood parks be a minimum of 5-acres size, and that 
this development would require a minimal amount of land to dedicate for park purposes in 
comparison, staff recommends that the cash-in-lieu payment be provided.  
 
Drainage 
The drainage on this property currently receives water in both sheet flow and concentrated flows 
from the South.   The sheet flow will continue to be routed across the development and the 
concentrated flows will be routed under Sharon Rd via newly installed culverts.   The runoff enters 
Heard Museum property into a heavily wooded forested area within the Wilson Creek floodplain 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION: Staff recommends APPROVAL as presented. 
 
BUDGET: N/A 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

• Locator 
• Exhibits 
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